

## KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

## **Assistant Superintendent**

Dave Jones

148 North Binkley Street Phone (907) 714-8888

Soldotna, Alaska 99669-7520 Fax (907) 262-5867

April 13, 2015

Mike Navarre, Mayor Kenai Peninsula Borough 144 N. Binkley Soldotna, AK 99669

Re: Capital Improvement Projects

Dear Mayor Navarre,

This letter is a clarification of the KPBSD's intent for the letter dated April 18, 2013 designating the \$200,000 that was appropriated in ordinance 2012-19-54 to account 400-78050.13DSG.

The school district's intent for the funds identified for "Design development for school improvements" was to remain flexible to respond to school district needs. The remaining funds should be used for planning and design by KPB Capital Projects to ensure there are sufficient funds on hand, so that projects can be completed in a timely manner for projects identified by the district and concurred by both the school district's planning and operations director and Borough's capital projects director, for the purpose of submitting to the state for plan approval or for grant applications for any available funding source for school or school related capital improvement projects including teacher housing.

Due to the school district's needs for teacher housing at Nanwalek and potential change of funding sources for future projects we request this clarification be made and the project moved forward as quickly as possible.

We appreciate the Borough's assistance with moving this project forward.

Sincerely,

Dave Jones

Assistant Superintendent

Cc:

Craig Chapman 🗸

Kevin Lyon Julie Cisco